Eureka Township minutes for March 12, 1990

Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Lee. Present were Supervisors Curry, Kadlec and Schindeldecker, Clerk Leine and Treasurer Schulz.

Oliver Leine read the minutes from the meeting of February 12, 1990. Curry moved to accept minutes with the following correction. "Curry moved to recommend" purchasing 5000 yards of lime rock" and the pole will be "open from 10:00 am until 8:00 P.M." This motion was seconded by Schindledecker and carried.

Kadlec moved to accept the Treasurers report as read, seconded by Curry and carried.

Clerk Leine introduced bills totaling \$17,577.12. Bills included last half Farmington Fire Protection for 1989 and deposit for 1990. Curry moved to pay bills as introduced, seconded by Schindeldecker and carried.

John Mesenbrink, 7765 East 175th St., Prior Lake is requesting a permit to build a 1410 sq.ft 2 story house with a 26 x 26 attached garage. Location of the house would be on 160 acre parcel on 240th St. east of Dodd Road. Value of this house and garage was assessed at \$125,913. A permit fee of \$898.00 for the building and \$35.00 for the septic permit was assessed. Curry moved to grant permit, seconded by Curry and carried.

Dave Christianson, 18423 Italy Ave, Requested a permit for a 74 x 38 split level house and an attached garage. The building site is 8 ½ acres on the NW corner of section 22. The house and garage were valued at \$94,013. A permit fee of \$617.00 for the building and \$35.00 for the septic system was assessed. Kadlec moved to grant permit, seconded by Curry and carried.

Jim Benson, 12131 Rich Valley Blvd., Rosemount, requested a permit for a 32 x 168 rambler with a walk out basement. The building site is on Iberia Ave between 270th and 257th Street. The house and garage was valued at \$167,000. A permit fee of \$1,135.00 for the building and \$35.00 for the septic was assessed. Curry moved to grant permit, seconded by Schindeldecker and carried.

Ray Hall requested a permit for a 40 x 50 pole building at 225th St. east of Highview to store machinery. A permit fee of \$20.00 was assessed. Schindeldecker moved to grant permit, seconded by Curry and carried.

John Sauber, 22926 Dodd Road, requested a permit for a 42 x 40 pole shed to store machinery. A permit fee of \$17.00 was assessed. Schindeldecker moved to grant permit, seconded by Curry and carried.

Concerned citizens living along 225th St. and Dodd Road voiced concerns about the gravel pit that Ames is using on the Dakota-Scott Co. line next to James Madden.

Citizens informed board that the plan they saw shows Ames would be operating this pit 6 days a week, 12 hours a day for the next 10 years. They expected 200 plus trucks per day using 225th Street. The major concern raised was the safety of children living along the road. Secondly was the concern for the dust and noise of the operation will create. Board members recommended each of the citizens contact Dakota Commission Joe Harris voicing their concerns. Chairperson Lee will call County officials to find out what can be done to keep speed and traffic down on this stretch of road. A motion was made by Curry to write a letter to Dakota County protesting the use of 225th Street east to Dodd by Ames. Kadlec seconded this motion and motion carried.

Tim Rudd talked to the board about the cost of rebuilding roads in the Township. Tim told Board it was hard to come up with a firm price without opening up the road. He estimated a price of \$10,000 per mile. Chairperson Lee will take this estimated to the citizens of the Township at the Annual Meeting proposing a 10 year road rebuilding program.

Kadlec moved to adjourn meeting at 9:30 P.M., seconded by Schindledecker and carried.